UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT
EASTERN DISTRICT OF MISSOURI
EASTERN DIVISION

IN RE:

CM/ECF NEXTGEN UPGRADE
CLERK’S OFFICE CLOSING -

A S S S

ADMNISTRATIVE ORDER

On Friday, May 31, 2019, at 12:00 p.m., the Court will begin the upgrade of its Case
Management / Electronic Case Filing (CM/ECF) Software to the Next Generation (NextGen) of
CM/ECF. All functions of CM/ECF will be unavailable during the upgrade until NextGen
CM/ECEF returns online at 8:30 a.m. on Monday, June 3, 2019. Any filings due during the
upgrade period (May 31-June 3, 2019) will be deemed timely filed if filed on June 3, 2019.

In addition, the Clerk’s Office will be closed during the upgrade on May 31, 2019, as
follows: Cape Girardeau courthouse — Southeastern Division from 10:00 a.m. — 4:30 p.m. and St.
Louis courthouse — Eastern Division from 12:00 p.m. — 4:30 p.m. In the event of an emergency,
please call Clerk of Court Gregory J. Linhares at 314-810-2251 or Chief Deputy Clerk Lori Miller

Young at 314-220-5809.

Dated this 28" day of May, 2019

<&QD\<TEY W) SIPPEX ~—

CHIEF UNITED STATES DISTRICT JUDGE




